



Minutes of a meeting of the City of Brechin and District Community Council held on Tuesday 7th October 2014 in the Damacre Centre Brechin.
Present

Derek Harper, Paul Wright, Pierangela Adam, Grahame Lockhart, Evelyn Clark, David Mumford , Susan Barr, George Garden, Susan Barr and Eric Gray.
Councillor Houston and Constable Rattary.

Apologies for Absence.
Apologies were received from Frances Keats and Councillor Evans.
Minutes of Last Meeting.
David Mumford, seconded by Evelyn Clark, proposed that the minutes of the meeting held on 2nd September be accepted as a true and accurate record.
Presentation by Angus Council.
Ritchie Strachan, Waste Services Co-Ordinator, Angus Council, gave a presentation on the new kerbside recycling service being rolled out across Angus. After he answered questions from the floor, he was thanked by the Convenor.
Matters Arising
It was confirmed that there will be privacy from the Flood Prevention Scheme at No 32A River Street.
Councillor Houston reported that there was a right of way through the grounds of the former Townhead Nursery but Angus Council had neglected to put this in the Title Deeds when they sold the property and the new owner  has erected a fence across the right of way. They have also submitted an application for planning permission to erect a double garage and security gates. It was agreed we would object to the planning application and write to Angus Council’s Chief Executive to ask what is being done to restore the right of way.

The Secretary had contacted the Cathedral about the gates between Skinner’s Burn and the Cathedral but had not as yet received a reply.
The secretary had contacted Angus Council with regard to pedestrian safety in Southesk Street near the bus stop. The Council had replied that there were criteria to be met with regards to a crossing and this was not met here. However, a traffic survey has not been done and it was that there is increased traffic in the area, and with the Community Campus being open this would increase further. Agreed to write to the Council and ask for a traffic survey to done.
Police Update.

P.C. Rattray said that there were no real problems in the City. The anti-social behaviour in Castle Street had been dealt with by the Police and other partners. Plans were in hand to deal with anti-social behaviour in the Montrose Street area  which will hopefully be dealt with quickly. There will be action taken shortly on parking issues and “boy racers”.
Councillor’s Update.

Councillor Houston said that Pictavia would close on 31st October with the artefacts moving to the Meffan Institute in Forfar temporarily and the Visitor Information Centre being re-located in Brechin Library. If the building is to sold it must be offered to Dalhousie Estate first. He also said there was no update on the No 21 bus being a direct service to/from Dundee. Angus Council has reduced its carbon output by 14%.
Community Council Updates.
Work on the Community Campus is progressing on schedule. There have been some traffic problems in Duke Street.
The preliminary flood prevention works in River Street should be finished by the end of October. About that time the contractor for the main works should be appointed. Concern was expressed at the proposal to use Nursery Lane as an alternative route during the works. Derek Harper will contact the Flood prevention team at Angus Council for Clarification.

The Charette  group is seeking to appoint facilitators and this process should be completed shortly.

Brechin |High School, Andover School and a group River Street residents have agreed to maintain some of the flower beds as Angus council will no longer plant bedding.
It was agreed in principle that the Community Council will make a grant towards the costs.
Enquires have been made to Angus Council with regards to an amenity notice being served on the owners of the former “Flicks” building. However, it looks unlikely it will meet the specifications.
Reports.

Convenor.

Derek said that most of his report had been covered by other items on the agenda.
Secretary.
Eric said he had been unable to circulate his report due to a computer problem. He said we had been invited by the Royal British Legion to take part in the Remembrance Day Parade and to lay a wreath at the War Memorial on Sunday 9th November. Derek agrred to lay the wreath. We have also been invited to send two representatives to the Bi-Annual meeting between Angus Council and the Community Councils in the County.
Treasurer. 
Frances was not present so there was no report.

Planning.

Paul said his report had been dealt with by the item about Townhead.

AOCB.

A letter had been received from Brechin Buccaneers Cricket Club asking for a letter of support in their attempts to attract funding to re-open the old Cricket Club building as a community facility. Agreed this was a good idea and the Secretary would write accordingly.

The proposed Brechin health hub has a new project manager who will produce costed information. A public consultation will follow.

David Mumford said he replied to the consultation on armed police being deployed to routine incidents. It was agreed that we were against this and David will reply appropriately

Date of Next Meeting. 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 4th November at 7.30pm in the Damacre Centre.

There being no further business Derek thanked the attendees and closed the meeting at 9.40pm.

